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Prayer Requests
•	 Salvation of family 

members
•	 Asia   (salvation)
•	 Church plant in 

Uttaradit

Upcoming Events
•	 John Birthday (9/12)
•	 Visa renewal (10/8)
•	

Field Address
25 Moo 2

T. Hat Song Kwae; A. Tron
Uttaradit, Thailand 53140

Sending Church
Bethel Baptist Church
6001 Goodman Rd.

Walls, MS 38680
Pastor: David Sexton

662-781-7777

Mission Board
FBWWM

P.O. Box 341356
Memphis, TN 38184

901-873-2146
homeoffice@fbwwm.org

Pastors and Praying Friends,
	 We hope that your summer has been going well. Here, in Thailand, the 
summer doesn’t seem much like summer. The kids are still in school, the weather 
has cooled off (just a little), and the rains have come. We are still happily serving 
the Lord and humbled to see the opportunities that He provides. Our schedule has 
also been busy preparing the documents and reports that will be needed to renew our 
visas and secure another year of serving God in this country.

	 Uttaradit Baptist Church is remaining faithful to meet and worship the Lord. 
We have had five first-time visitors in the last two months. Those that have recently 
made professions of faith have become faithful attenders, and even better singers. 
I am constantly amazed at how boisterous our small congregation can worship 
through song. We love the old-fashioned hymns and their messages that prepare our 
hearts to hear the preaching. Please pray for Moht and John, two of our recent visi-
tors that they can be faithful.

	 Our friends in Pitsanulok (an hour south of us) had to return to Can-
ada for some paperwork and to help their son relocate. We were glad to help, 
and David filled the pulpit for the month of July. We did have regular services 
in Uttaradit as well. It was a busy month, but we are glad to serve whenever 
and wherever God leads.
	 Finally, we ask you to pray for two families that we have started work-
ing with. Although both are wanting primarily to study English, they both 
have sought out a Christian church to help. One of the families revealed that 
we were not the first “church” that they asked for help, but the others refused 
to help unless they became Christians. While it is my heart’s desire to see them 
get saved, we should never refuse to help anyone that asks for it. We will serve. 
Will you help us in prayer to see God soften their hearts and defeat the lies 
that the Devil uses to bind the Thai people?

We can never thank you enough for your faithful prayers and support,

David, Jessica, Joanna, Lilian, John, and Judson Vickers


